
Note to self six post it size lessons from two high impact entrepreneurs. This is 
Note to self a series of mini lessons from two high impact entrepreneurs to their 
former present and future selves. Grab your sticky notes and listen up. I'm Hailey 
Thomas, business and mindset coach for first generation entrepreneurs.

And I'm Nicola Brown, CEO of Kokoro, a personalized care ecosystem, advancing whole 
person care by providing biofeedback tech solutions. Our goal is to provide tangible
resources for entrepreneurs that you jot down on a sticky note and tap into in 10 
minutes or less. Let's get into it. Welcome to episode

four of Note to self. This episode, we're talking all about our nervous systems 
because, honestly, entrepreneurship and it doesn't matter what you are building, if 
you are bootstrapping it if you are getting funding, entrepreneurship, because it 
requires consistent, massive action and consistently being faced with rejection is 
massively triggering. And when we say triggering, like, I think that word is so 
popularized, we don't really know what it pertains to it's triggering to our nervous
systems. That's what is being triggered all the time. And so just the process of 
being an entrepreneur can strain our nervous system. So as a super brief definition,
you want to hop in Nikola, you guys are so excited. So excited to talk about this 
episode.

Yeah, I'm nervous system was designed to process a certain threshold of stress, 
right. But then as an entrepreneur, you like tenfold that stress level overnight. 
And so then it's given relief, your body's like, Okay, I got this, I can give relief
in the form of like the window of tolerance. And that's what I can tolerate. 
However, as you journey on this entrepreneurial journey, what happens is one 
experience layers on the next and on the next, then on the next, and then your 
nervous system is outside of its normal ability to recalibrate. So think about your 
GPS as you're riding down the road. And I know you've heard it on your phone, and 
it's like recalibrating, recalculating? Yeah, that's what your nervous system does. 
When you continue to compound it, what stress? It's like, I'm trying to keep up. I'm
really, really trying. But the other layer to that is as it's trying, unfortunately,
it's creating trauma.

Yes, it's kind of I think, and you can correct me if I'm wrong, it's a little bit 
like, in the last episode, we talked about thinking about your body as a very 
sophisticated to be well taken care of machine. And it's like not clearing the 
cache, like not processing or dealing or acknowledging your nervous system or having
skills to regulate means that it compounds and that is what creates trauma, when 
there is too much for the nervous system to process too fast. Too fast. Yeah, too 
much or too fast. It can't do anything with that.

Exactly. And then you activate your fight, flight, freeze, or find on activation,

right, because of the nervous system is now telling the brain trying to coordinate 
the body to get the heck out of here because we cannot handle whatever is happening.
At least for me, I am almost always in a flight or freeze response. When my body's 
like, oh, we gotta get a body here. We gotta go. We gotta go. We gotta go. Gotta get
about here.



I will go to find response of like, I'm just here.

Yeah, like, Sure, right? Sure. Yeah.

So it's so critical to understand how your nervous system plays a role in your 
entrepreneurial journey.

We have to do a whole like big episode about this, because it's like, one of the 
things that I coach on the most that people are least aware of how it fits together 
in the journey.

Yeah, because we don't talk about the internal part of our body. We act like only 
our mind is driving you guys as an entrepreneur versus understanding that nervous 
system has multiple dimensions. And so each dimension has different nerve endings 
that support us to be able to To build the amazing things that we're building. Yeah.

So you talked a little bit about our window of resilience, which are, excuse me, our
window of tolerance, which I think of as like, basically like a bucket, like it's 
gonna get filled to a certain level or like your cache getting built, like there's a
certain amount that can be carried. What is the window of resilience is that the 
same different?

I think about them as quite similar. And it depends on how you are navigating. So 
when I think about the window, it's like, the things that allow me to get back from 
being decided, what are the techniques that allow me to return back to center for 
me, it's saying that I'm alive and to be alive means that I'm breathing. And as I'm 
breathing, I can then navigate through whatever has triggered me, once I am 
conscious breath. For others, it might be, I need to feel the ground beneath me, I 
need to touch a texture. It's activating your senses in a way that is soothing to 
your nervous system. But as we talked episode, some of this comes from 
experimentation with yourself. Hmm. Because the way that it works for me, doesn't 
mean that the same things work for you.

So a big one for me, and that I'll coach my clients when we're on calls is like the 
sense of touch. And so touching myself, you all can't see because we're on a 
podcast, but I'm just like, grabbing my wrist like squeezing my wrists, I'll put my 
hands on my face, on the back of my neck. Wherever I have nerve endings that are 
like feeling frazzled or fried. I'll just, you know, squeeze give them a little 
touch just to bring myself back into my body. Yeah, hand on chest like and that 
helps me regulate down enough that I'm not flipping out like trying to get out of 
here. And that could also be regulate down enough to you may not be physically 
trying to fight something to run away to. Like there's you know, if you work by 
yourself, there's no one to find to like appease. But very often, it'll happen in 
relationship with your work. So you might become very combative in your like, be 
fighting yourself on concepts and things that you know, that you need to deliver, 
like for me is like I suddenly don't want to work like at all, even though I love 
it. I'm like, I gotta go. I'm uninterested.

So and that ties in so much with thinking about your window of resilience, or your 
window of tolerance is actually your optimal zone of being in. And so when you are 



in a state, like Haley just mentioned, you're actually operating outside of your 
window of resilience. That would be a tie rating, either from hyper arousal, 
arousal, or hypo arousal. So you're stuck on off, or you're stuck on on if you're 
trying to visualize, it's like, Fine, I'm hyper anxious, I'm restless, you might 
notice that you can't sleep your digestion feels kind of. And then if you're hypo, 
you're like, when you're kind of freaky. You are feeling depressed, do you feel like
you're not connected to anyone you feel a numbness?

Yeah. And there are smaller instances of these things like as they're happening, and
then chronic, right. So like, when we let these things compound is when they become 
chronic. And when you're stuck in a place where people that's when people are like, 
I just feel so stuck in my work or stuck in my business or shut down and separated 
from it sweet. There's probably some nervous system stuff that has not been dealt 
with or to be completely transparent whenever I experience personal trauma or like 
after my mother passed a couple years ago, girl I got so busy with work I was stuck 
like the on switch was like stuck on couldn't come down. And I had the highest 
revenue months of the year, the month right after my mom passed because I couldn't 
come down like I was dealing with that trauma and couldn't like bring myself down so
I had to learn that's for me when I learned how to like deal with my nervous system 
and deal with my body and learn to rest and and because again, my brain is or my 
nervous system is assuming that engaging at all with that pain was like gonna kill 
us. So definitely let's not kick into flight run away from personal life and get 
busy with work. That's like the cycle that I was stuck in for like two or three 
months. Right? And so that is when I learned about my nervous system. and regulating
it and what I needed in that place so that when I experience other traumatic events 
after that I don't continue that pattern.

Exactly. And so if you're listening to us, and you're like, these are the exact 
challenges that I'm facing right now on my entrepreneurial journey, a moment and 
like take stock, ask yourself, do you find that you're generally or easily outside 
of the window of resilience, taking stock of that allows you to really pay attention
to how you are navigating.

And because we will continue to be entrepreneurs and continue to build things that 
no one has built before. Our job is to be aware and to regulate, to like, go go out,
go and stretch. Go ahead. There might be some things that are mildly triggering that
you do, putting new stuff out there, you know, speaking on stages, things like that.
But then you have to come back, it's like you, you step outside of the window, and 
then you you have to come back and recalibrate. And then you can go again. But you 
will not get very far by continuously staying outside of that window.

Yeah, because your main job is to build as much awareness about yourself so that you
can come back out from outside of the window really easily your recovery time 
decreases. Yes, the more your awareness increase, conversely, the more your recovery
time decreases, because you're allowing yourself that window, you are now attuned to
it. And you know what you need, first says it happens and you're like, I don't know 
what to do here. I don't know

what that was. I don't know what to do next. And then that just prolongs the 
recovery window. So that's our note to self, past self future self. The nervous 



system matters matters to entrepreneurship just as much as your business plan 
matters. And your present self and present software right.

Thank you for listening to this episode, and one year from now you can find the show
notes and all the links we mentioned at brainspace optimized comm slash podcast and 
if you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brainspace
optimized comm and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations 
about the experience of business ownership. It's thoughtful, it's funny, I like 
getting responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find 
me on Instagram at brainspace optimized we will see you in the next episode.


